DATE:

8 October 2009

TO:

WOU Faculty Senators

FROM:

Karen Sullivan-Vance, Director, Academic Advising and Learning Center

RE:

Academic Advising Assessment
Objective

We continually strive to improve the experiences and services that WOU provides its students. Because academic advising is often touted in the literature as key to student outcomes, particularly student retention, the Academic Advising and Learning Center is interested in examining the perspectives of both the recipients of advising—students, and those who provide the bulk of advising to them—faculty. Through this examination we hope to learn the kinds of advising that are most important to provide our students, students’ satisfaction with the advising they receive at WOU,  and how best to support faculty in providing advising to students. Toward this end, we plan to administer the student and faculty versions of the Inventory of Academic Advising Functions at the WOU during registration for the spring 2010 term.  The survey, developed by educational researchers at Portland State University, consists of questions about 12 advising functions that operationalize 5 domains identified in the literature as essential to quality academic advising. The survey also includes six items measuring constructs (e.g., institutional commitment) that have been conceptually and empirically associated with retention. The enrollment patterns of students will be examined longitudinally to see whether their attitudes about and experiences with advising predict retention and degree completion. 

Administering the surveys at WOU is also part of a multi-institutional study that involves surveying faculty and students at institutions of higher education in Oregon about their attitudes toward and experiences with academic advising. The study is being conducted by a research collaborative of individuals at four-year public and private colleges and universities in Oregon who have an interest in improving academic advising.  Currently the following institutions are participating in the research collaborative: Concordia University, Oregon State University, Portland State University, University of Oregon, University of Portland, and Western Oregon University.

Work Required from Senators
We have discussed the project with the leadership in ASWOU, and we are bringing it before the senate to make you aware of the project and to address any questions senators might have about it.  There is no extra work required from senators.
Note
This project continues advising assessment that began in 2004 and continued in 2006. Findings from the project will be shared with the WOU community through a number of venues.
